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May 1, 2025 

 

Senator Tony Exum, Chair 

Senator Julie Gonzales, Vice Chair 

Colorado Senate Local Government & Housing Committee 

 

RE: Small Business Majority’s support for HB25-1295: Food Truck Operations 

Thank you, Chair Exum and members of the Committee:  

My name is Hunter Nelson and I’m the Colorado Director for Small Business Majority, a small business 

organization with a mission to empower America’s diverse entrepreneurs to build a thriving and equitable 

economy. I’m pleased to provide testimony on HB25-1295, legislation that would set minimum standards 

for a universal fire permit for food truck businesses and allows those with a state health permit to utilize 

that permit in Denver without needing to obtain a separate one.  

Many food truck business owners in Small Business Majority’s network have expressed that duplicative 

regulations in the various different municipalities in which they do business place a burden on them and 

their ability to start and grow their enterprises. This regulatory burden has even caused some food truck 

entrepreneurs to share that they are seriously considering closing their business due to stress and 

financial strain. These entrepreneurs understand the need for regulation and want to comply; however, 

having to obtain permits for every municipality is costly, time-consuming and oftentimes unnecessary for 

business to be safely conducted. 

Food truck businesses are mobile and their ability to do business in multiple localities is crucial to their 

success. It allows them to maximize opportunities to generate more revenue and secure a healthy bottom 

line to support themselves and their business operations. Yet having to obtain multiple permits for every 

jurisdiction in which they do business is a barrier to their success. They are forced to choose between 

operating in select municipalities and therefore decreasing their revenue or obtaining the permits in 

multiple municipalities and therefore absorbing high costs that cut into their bottom line. 

This legislation would make both the health and fire permits required by food truck businesses in 

Colorado more universal, which would significantly decrease some of the regulatory burden that food 

truck businesses face and support their success.  

Food trucks are an integral part of the cultural fabric of our communities, and starting a food truck is a 

milestone on many entrepreneurs’ journey toward establishing a brick-and-mortar restaurant. This is 

especially important for immigrant, women and BIPOC small business owners who often open a food 

truck as a first step in their entrepreneurial journey.  

We urge you to pass HB25-1295 so that Colorado’s food truck small businesses are not burdened by 

duplicative permitting requirements and can more easily operate in multiple jurisdictions. 

Sincerely, 

Hunter Nelson 

Colorado Director 

Small Business Majority 


